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Remembering 
Stephen Tyrone Johns 

The FOP and NLEOMF extends 
its deepest sympathies to the 
family members, friends and 

colleagues of Stephen Tyrone Johns 
for his tremendous display of heroic 
sacrifice yesterday inside the hallowed 
grounds of the United States Holocaust 
Memorial Museum.

Mr. Johns—“Big John” to many, for 
his large stature and friendly demean-
or—was a special police officer em-
ployed by Wackenhut Services who 
provided security at the Holocaust Me-
morial Museum in Washington, DC, 
for the past six years. Yesterday, short-
ly before 1 pm, Mr. Johns was gunned 
down at the entrance to the museum by 
an 88-year-old, avowed white suprema-
cist armed with a rifle.

“Upon entering the front doors of 
the museum, he raised the rifle and 

started shooting,” DC Metropolitan Police Chief Cathy Lanier told reporters. Before 
he could draw his own weapon, Mr. Johns was struck by a bullet and died a short 
time later at nearby George Washington Hospital. Other security personnel imme-
diately engaged the gunman, striking him down and courageously preventing oth-
ers from being injured. He was admitted to the hospital in critical condition and has 

been charged with the murder of Mr. Johns.
Describing Mr. Johns as “a wonderful individual … a truly jovial human being,” 

Holocaust Memorial Museum Director Sara Bloomfield said he “died heroically in 
the line of duty.” Flags at the museum were lowered to half staff, and security offi-
cers wore black mourning bands across their badges.

The Museum, located just off the National Mall in southwest DC, has special 
meaning for the law enforcement community. Back in 1999, then Metropolitan 
Police Chief (and now Philadelphia Police Commissioner) Charles Ramsey joined 
with the Holocaust Memorial Museum and the Anti-Defamation League to launch 
a training program called “Law Enforcement and Society.” That program uses the 
museum and the Holocaust as a “learning laboratory” for exploring law enforce-
ment’s unique role in our free and democratic society. Every MPD recruit and ex-
perienced officer goes through the program, and it has been expanded to several 
suburban and federal agencies, including the FBI.

As a result, the vast majority of officers who responded to yesterday’s tragedy—
Chief Lanier among them—had not only visited the Holocaust Memorial Muse-
um, but had trained there and understood its significance to the community. Ms. 
Bloomfield put the incident into a broader context: “This speaks so powerfully to 
the mission of the museum, which is that hate is still with us, and this is why the 
museum exists.”

The United States Holocaust Memorial Museum has established a special fund 
for the benefit of Stephen Johns’s family. Learn more and contribute.

This article and more stories and photos can be found at http://www.nleomf.blog-
spot.com/

Please see page 21 
 for information  

on making a donation 
 in memory  

of Stephen Johns



By Marcello Muzzatti 
President

Greetings Brothers and Sisters,

I want to begin by expressing to 
everyone how proud I am of the 
members that volunteered at 
Police Week 2009. Everyone did an 

amazing job. I am getting feedback that 
this will be one of our most successful 
years. As I have stated in the past, we 
cut our budget immensely for Police 
Week and we needed to be prudent 
with our spending and what gets given 
away. I hope we continue and make 
every Police Week successful and a 
great event. I would like to thank the 
Police Week Committee members, 
Andy Maybo, Tori Beauchemin, 
Karen Zibrat-Keller, Kenny Rodgers, 
Demetrius Cole, Hank Fearnow, 
Barbara Hampton, Mirella Arroyo, 
Craig Royal and a special thanks to 
Jim McGill who stepped right in and 
was responsible for the security at the 
site. They work very hard and very 
long hours to bring you this event 
and ensure its success. If you never 
volunteered at Police Week, I strongly 
encourage you to do so. Your help is 
always appreciated and needed.

The Bi-Annual FOP Conference will 
be held in Long Beach, CA this year. 
As delegates to the conference you are 
responsible to know the current issues 
that will be discussed. Lou Cannon, 
our past President and our National 
Trustee will be getting some of the 
resolutions and issues together and 
will present it before the conference. 
As a delegate, your representation is 
important to me and the membership. 
Even though some of the expenses are 
coming out of your own pocket, I thank 
you for your support to me, the Board 
of Directors and the Lodge.

The PresidenT’s Message

Officer Jerrard F. Young

The Fraternal Order of Police D.C. Lodge #1 was 
Chartered in 1966. The Lodge was later named for 
the first member killed in the line of duty, Officer 
Jerrard F. Young.

The Lodge is composed of Members from over 40 
different law enforcement agencies and civilian as-
sociate members from all walks of life. The Lodge is 
involved in many community projects, charities, and 
social functions as well as their efforts to improve law 
enforcement.
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a very good conversation in which 
I explained why the lodge took the 
action that we did. We hold no grudges 
and wish them the best. During our 
conversation I offered to talk to his 
board if he wanted me to explain what 
the DC lodge had done. At the meeting 
we discussed many topics concerning 
the FOP and we made the offer for 
them to come back under new rules 
that are in compliance with the way we 
currently do business. One of the issues 
that were brought up was that in one of 
my last article I stated that the Postal 
Police sued us that was incorrect. We 
sued the Postal Police to an attempt to 
put them under trusteeship and they 
in turn sued us. I feel that putting the 
correct information forward is the way 
that we as a lodge move forward.

Please remember we continuously 
send emails and have updates of events 
on our web page. Make sure that we 
have your current address along with a 
good email address for you. Stop by the 
lodge if you have any changes or just to 
support your lodge. Enjoy your summer 
and stay safe.

Fraternally, 

Marcello

On April 15, 2009 we had our first 
Rookie night which was a big success. 
Several of our members commented 
on how we had many new faces they 
noticed at the lodge on a continuous 
basis since rookie night. At rookie night 
we invited all members to join us. The 
MPD had several classes going through 
the academy at the time and we were 
able to get them to stop by. We are 
planning to have another Rookie Night 
on Thursday, July 2, 2009. July 3, 2009, 
is the legal holiday since the 4th of 
July falls on a Saturday. When you see 
the email flyer come out please make 
an effort to let any member rookie or 
not to stop by and see what the FOP is 
all about. Also veterans if you are not 
a “rookie” please come by so that you 
can pass along some good advice and 
information for the new people. I am 
sure they will appreciate it. 

I recently was on a crime scene 
when I ran into some members of 
the U.S. Marshall Service. Our U.S 
Marshall for the District of Columbia is 
a veteran member of the FOP and also 
a strong supporter of the FOP. With 
that said, I asked them if they ever stop 
by the lodge and only one said he did. I 
then asked them if they were members 
of the FOP and not one was. Now I 
find this strange since I knew that I 
wanted to be a member of the FOP 
before they even became my bargaining 
agent. I invited them to the lodge and 
told them that they should join. I am 
mentioning this because I want them 
to be members of the FOP. I encourage 
all of you to tell any law enforcement 
officer to join our lodge if they already 
are not a member. The benefits that 
are available to them are abundant and 
they will be part of a fraternal family. 

I recently meet with Richard Grecco, 
their new Chairman of the Labor 
Committee for Postal Police. We had 
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Thanks to all of you who volunteered we have completed another successful 
Police Week. This year more than ever it was essential that this occur. As all 
facets of the economy continue to struggle the Lodge looks to the member-

ship for its continued support and the Board strives to maintain benefits and cut 
costs where possible along with searching for new revenues and services. With the 
National FOP Convention just around the corner times may be tight, but the future 
is what we make of it by making sound decisions based on fact and not playing to 
fear and rumors.

If you are not aware the National FOP has new offices moving a short distance to 
the NW corner of 4th and Massachusetts Avenue NE. This new location will provide 
for more room for the legislative staff, plus for accommodations for National Officers 
when they visit Washington, DC thus reducing the need to pay for hotel room. The 
old location t 309 Massachusetts Avenue NE is for sale.

In the Federal Sector DOD/DON is making another end around attempt to ne-
gate Collective Bargaining Rights by issuing new regulations. This is being done 
as NSPS demise is on the horizon. This is important to watch once again as the 
chipping away of your rights on the federal level may lead to changes on the mu-
nicipal level. FOP leadership on both levels are watching the actions being taken. 
The National is preparing to testify at Hearings related to these issues. The Na-
tional also continues to work with the Department of Labor in the area of Labor  
Rights. As always I encourage all of the Lodge’s Labor Committees to work together 
and communicate as knowledge is power.

As we look to the months ahead and events like the Holiday Dance we must ask 
ourselves if the base support to fund these events as they exist remains as it has in 
the past. As many other organizations are doing we must consider changes to our op-
erations. Little items such as the window stickers from the National FOP are not free 
and when dealing with a membership of almost 11,000 people adds up quickly. If you 
want to be part of the process, and we will you to be, please attend the Lodge Meet-
ings on the second Wednesday of every month at 1900 hours. 

I would also like to take a moment to remember Sgt. Chris “Scrap” Scrapper who 
departed us recently. Chris was active in the Lodge several years prior to retiring. 
Chris was both a legend on MPD and a leader. I had the distinct honor to serve with 
him and be supervised, well the best anyone could supervise me, by him. He served 
as mentor to many who eventually became supervisors and leaders within the MPD 
and beyond. He willingly passed on his knowledge to all and was always there to as-
sist and aid anyone who would ask. Many of us, myself included, are much better per-
sons because of him. He may have left us physically but will always be with us in spir-
it. I know that he and Tommy Way have joined up once again and are smiling down 
upon us and probably having a good laugh at some of us. Their sudden and too early 
departure from us helps to remind all that we should enjoy our days here, but as they 
both did leave more behind than you take with you. In memory to them I would ask 
everyone to reach out to those left behind and call them wish them well, invite them 
over, help with a needed chore that they cannot do, say a prayer for them. Most im-
portant remember and never forget. 

Have a safe summer, support law enforcement, and buy me a beer! 

Hello Brothers and Sisters

I hope this article finds you all in good health. It has been a busy couple of months 
for everyone. I would like to begin by thanking everyone for their hard work, 
time, and dedication during this year’s Police Week. There are so many people to 

thank for their countless contributions towards Police Week that I would just like to 
say thank you to everyone! Every minute you contributed was greatly appreciated. A 
special thanks to everyone who organized and coordinated these events. You know 
who you are! 

Often we are so preoccupied while volunteering during Police Week that we do not 
have time to stop and reflect as to why so many law enforcement officers and their 
families are visiting our city. We work so hard that we rarely get to see the families 
who have been tragically torn apart by the loss of a loved one killed in the line of du-
ty. This year I had many volunteers who expressed their desire to become more ac-
tive with Police Week events because they feel that volunteering is not enough. I en-
courage everyone to get involved, however, let me reassure you that by volunteering 
your hard work and time to the Police Week events, you are making a monumental 
impact on the families and friends of those being honored during the week. Your vol-
unteering enables the Police Week participants the possibility to be surrounded by 
the family and friends who care for and support them the most during this difficult 
and somber week.  

I would also like to discuss the fact that many of you were not able to attend this 
year’s Washington Nationals National Law Enforcement Appreciation Night, held 
on the evening of May 15th, because of your Police Week responsibilities. I am cur-
rently working with the Nationals to host a Washington, DC Law Enforcement Ap-
preciation Day. Please watch for upcoming details!!! In the mean time, if would like 
to purchase Washington Nationals tickets, please type POLICE in the coupon code. 
The Nationals have generously set up this addition to their web-site to discount law 
enforcement tickets as a way of saying thank you to all of us who serve. This “coupon 
code” can be utilized by you, your family and your friends. You can access tickets at 
the Washington Nationals Web-site: http://washington.nationals.mlb.com

By time you are reading this article, we will also have had the HARD ROCK’S TOP 
GUNS LEGENDARY BURGER EATING CONTEST. On Sunday, June 14th, guests 
cheered their favorite Labor Committee team on. The contest was between the Met-
ropolitan Police FOP Labor Committee, the United States Capitol Police FOP La-
bor Committee and the United States Park Police FOP Labor Committee. The La-
bor Committee’s all competed in the Hard Rock’s Top Guns Legendary Burger Eat-
ing Contest at Hard Rock Cafe Washington, D.C. The proceeds from the event ben-
efited the Law Enforcement Torch Run for Special Olympics. One dollar from every 
full-priced burger sold that day was donated to the Special Olympics in the name of 
the burger eating contest’s winning team. I would like to give a special thanks to Jor-
dan Rosenblatt, Marketing Manager for Hard Rock Café, for putting together such 
an awesome event. I would also like to thank Bill Livingood, Sergeant at Arms of the 
United States House of Representatives, for being our Master of Ceremonies and the 
DC Regional Pipe Band for having our local bag pipers perform. 

Finally, the Disaster Response Team is still looking for volunteers. With the sum-
mer weather starting to worsen, I want to make sure we have our team and supplies 
ready to deploy. If you have not signed up to volunteer, will not be at the Lodge meet-
ing, or have questions, please e-mail me at vice-president@dc-fop.org  

Thanks and BE SAFE!

National Trustee’s Update
By Lou Cannon

From the Vice President
By Andy Maybo
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Sandwiches  Salads  Soups  Platesdeli  billiards

2233 Wisconsin Ave. NW Washington, DC 20009 www.breadsoda.com ph.202.333.7445

Open daily for lunch @ 12pm 

Games  Pool  Shuffleboard Darts  Boardgames  Wii 

Food served until 11pm

Full Bar & 14 beers on tap Happy Hour 4pm-7pm  daily

Hello from your agency trustee, Michael Walsh. It has been a busy time 
dealing with multiple issues and grievances. If you have any questions or 
comments please feel free to contact me at 7036755345. Otherwise, I look 

forward to seeing you next month. 

INFORMAL GRIEVANCES 

The Union has submitted twenty (20) requests to negotiate changes in working 
conditions. All have been scheduled with the agency to meet. The most current is-
sue was to meet on the Physical Fitness Improvement Program (PFIP) which is for-
mally referred to as Administrative Memorandum 38. It is my sad duty to also an-
nounce that the Union had to reply to one (1) proposed removal but no decision has 
been received. 

FORMAL GRIEVANCES 

The Union has initiated four (4) grievances on Letter of Reprimand. The Union has 
initiated three (3) grievances on Security Breech. Please note it is the intention of the 
Agency to established new standards outside of Administrative Instruction Number 
8. These standards apply to all personnel that alleged violate offense such as tardi-
ness, security breaches, traffic accident, etc. Many of these standards are not defined 
and the issue is a negotiated area which is pending. The union has initiated four (4) 
grievances on suspension. Please note until negotiation is finalized suspension are 
based upon calendar day not work day or work hour. The union is initiating a griev-
ance concerning performance appraisal rating cycle from 1 April 2008 to 31 March 
2009 and the grievance is due by 10 June 2009. 

ARBITRATIONS 

Arbitrations have been divided into three categories: Pre Lawsuit, Post Lawsuit, 
and Current. There are approximately twenty (20) arbitrations from suspension to 
one removal. The removal arbitration is high priority since it involves employee’s due 

Pentagon Police 
Michael Walsh 
Agency Trustee 

process rights. There are six (6) arbitrations 
in post lawsuit and one high priority concern-
ing medical review board issue. The following 
are current arbitration two (2) Letter of Repri-
mand, one (1) promotion, two (2) suspensions, 
and one (1) removal and one (1) restored leave 
while on administrative leave. 

LEGAL NEWS 

FAA and TSA enforced firearm while on a 
commercial airline as outlined in 49 CFR. We 
(employee employed by PFPA) DO NOT fall 
under any of the exceptions listed in the regu-
lation. Thus, we ARE NOT allowed to have a 
weapon onboard a commercial airline. How-
ever, we (as a citizen) can declare personal 
weapons in check baggage in accordance with 
the commercial airline you are flying with. 
LEOSA of 2004 (HR 218) applies to waiver of 
concealed weapon permit in all states and ter-
ritories except on commercial airline. 

MEDICAL NEWS 

Per 5 CFR 339, the employer has a manage-
ment right to establish medical and fitness 
standards. Per 5 use 71 the Union has a right 
to negotiate implementation and impact is-

continued on page 6



Simulcast  Summer 2009 n 5 

Simulcast DC FOP - Updated Ad.indd   1 5/21/2008   10:01:48 AM



6 n  Summer 2009 Simulcast

LaBOr

sues that affect bargaining unit members concerns in medical and fitness standards. 
Bargaining unit members all defined as all police officers not assigned in supervisor 
or management position. The Union continues to negotiate and fight everyday on 
medical examination and physical fitness program. Per 5 CFR 339, medical examina-
tions are fitness for duty examination. As such fitness for duty examination is initi-
ated by observations by immediate supervisor and investigated by Human Resource 
Department based upon medical standards and your position descriptions. 

Per 5 CFR 339, once an examination has been ordered, the employee has a choice. 
The employee can use the doctor the Agency provides or the employee can use per-
sonal physician. There are exceptions to this regulation when an employee initiated 
family medical leave act (FMLA) or injury on the job (DOLfOWCP). 

SECURITY CLEARANCE 

As outlined in DODDIR 5200.2, a clearance is required for a sensitive position and 
that employee has a need to access classified information. Based upon recent person-
al testimony by many officers and supervisors in FLRA hearing, not one officer stated 
a need to access classified information. Security Clearance issue is being used by the 
Agency in an attempt to justify that we (EMPLOYEES) are related to national secu-
rity and thus are exempt from having a collective bargaining agreement. As yet, the 
FLRA has not close the record and no decision has been made. The Union anticipates 
a decision in December 2009 or January 2010. We also anticipate that regardless of 
the decision, one of the parties will appeal to the FLRA Board. 

TRAINING 

There are two forms of training the Department of Defense offers. One form is by 
DOD education office though college courses. The other form is submitting training 
request based upon performance elements and position description and career devel-
opment to the agency’s training division. Both are based upon budget restrictions. 

ANNOUCEMENTS/EVENTS 

As we approach the summer and Independence Day, be advice that our scheduled 
work hours may need to be adjusted or modified due to scheduled events occurring 
on the reservation. However, management is required to provide a fourteen (14) cal-
endar day advance notice prior to any changes in working conditions. This require-
ment can be waived but a written waiver must be signed by the employee, employer, 
and the union. 

STEWARDS 

The following is a list of Union Stewards 

Chrislina Marshall assigned to Evidence Section 
Pete Donaldson assigned to K9 section 
Fred Miller and George Burns assigned to 12 hour platoon 
Kevin Lane assigned to day platoon 
Robert Duso assigned to 1400 to 2230 platoon 
D. Ford assigned to Court of Appeals 
Edwin Velez and Shawn Butterfield assigned to 12 hour platoon 

This article was composed by Vice Chairman Michael Walsh with consent and 
confirmation from the union’s attorney and union’s executive board 

Pemtagon Police, 
Continued from page 4
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Brothers and Sisters in Corrections,

Summer is upon us. The members of the Executive Board of your FOPDOC 
Union wish all our membership a happy, healthful, summer vacation. Unfortu-
nately there are many of our co-workers either facing termination, or already 

terminated. At no time in the history of the DC Department of Corrections have 
terminations been higher. Director Brown’s obsession with his interpretation of the 
public’s confidence in Corrections has led to the creation of an atmosphere at the DC 
Jail straight out of George Orwell’s novel – 1984! Every move front line Officers and 
Staff makes is watched, big brother style, and where they feel needed, questioned. 
Executive Management is concocting memos and program statements in vague 
doublespeak. These signed for issuances are designed to divert blame from structural 
and procedural deficiencies and onto the poor beleaguered Corrections Officer and 
Staff. Meanwhile City activists, unfazed by a Director and Mayor who also assail 
the front line staff, are foisting one social experiment after another on the Jails over 
stretched security staff. Shortly we will become the first co-ed incarcerating facility 
in America! Trans Gendered inmates get to choose (Male or Female) their housing 
via sexual preference!

Assaults on staff are accelerating at an alarming rate. Officers are getting injured 
and losing working hour. The facility structure was built in the 1970’s. The cell-doors 
are old and worn out. Inmates have learned how to pop out of their cells and are do-
ing it without worry of real punishment. The result is a very, very dangerous situation 

for the front line Officer, Staff and the Incarcerated. Executive Management is aware 
of the problem yet continue to either blame staff, middle managers or downplay the 
severity of dangerous disturbances. Privatizing and Contracting maintenance and 
other services have contributed to the danger.

My friends and regional neighbors, every Corrections agency in Maryland, Virgin-
ia and Washington DC has issues and problems daily. We deal with a difficult popu-
lation. At no time in history has the public lost any confidence in the job we perform 
behind those prison walls and fences. Most people exclaim that they don’t know “how 
we do it!” We are admired for our potential dangerous daily trek into harm’s way. We 
truly walk the toughest beat in town. Sadly our greatest threat to job security comes 
from our very own Executive Management and City Officials who second guess and 
Monday morning quarterback our every move. This is truly tragic and unnecessary. 
Officers and Staff are urged to register their lack of confidence in Corrections Ex-
ecutive Managers. Don’t complain if you do not have the courage to loudly sign-up 
for change.

The Professional Men and Women who patrol the tiers of the DC Jail will continue 
to provide the citizens of Washington DC and this region with top notch accredited 
service. Public Safety is our number one priority and we vow to provide security de-
spite the misplaced stress brought on us by our Up-Town Executive Managers and 
the Mayor. 

Have a blessed, safe, and profitable summer. 

DC Corrections front line serves, despite Executive Management
Progress measured one step forward, and ten backwards with firings!
Sergeant John Rosser



8 n  Summer 2009 Simulcast

Police Federal Credit Union is the area’s only financial institution that’s dedicated exclusively to serving members of
the law enforcement community and their families.

We understand the financial needs of law enforcement professionals, and many of our staff members are former police
officers as well. We are dedicated to giving you great service, great rates and a convenient alternative to conventional
banks – come do your banking with your police family Credit Union. 

Police Federal Credit Union features:

• Savings and free checking accounts
• High-yield share certificates, money market accounts and other deposit options
• Low-cost auto, home and personal loans
• Visa® Credit Cards – Platinum Rewards, Gold and Classic, at rates lower than other financial institutions
• Surcharge-free ATM networks – over 29,000 ATMs
• Free, convenient banking services such as Online Banking and Online Bill Pay 
• Access to over 2,700 Shared Branches, nationwide
• And more!

We’re conveniently located at 9100 Presidential Parkway, just off Pennsylvania Avenue and the
Beltway, and downtown at 300 Indiana Ave, NW. To learn more about us and what we offer, call

301-817-1200 or check us out on the Web at www.policefcu.com.

495

4

Pennsylvania Avenue

Suitland Parkway

PFCU Headquarters
9100 Presidential Parkway
Upper Marlboro, MD

Presidential Parkw
ay

Exit 11a

Our Name Says It All.
Police Federal Credit Union

If you are law enforcement 
in the following 

jurisdictions, you are 
eligible for Police FCU 

membership:

D.C.
� Capitol Police, Park Police and 

Metro Police
� Federal law enforcement agencies, 

including  USSS, FBI and DEA

Maryland
� Frederick County
� Montgomery County
� Prince George’s County
� City of Bowie
� City of Gaithersburg
� City of College Park
� City of Rockville
� City of Takoma Park
� City of Frederick

Virginia
� Arlington County
� Fairfax County
� Loudoun County
� Prince William County
� City of Alexandria
� City of Falls Church
� City of Fairfax
� City of Manassas
� City of Manassas Park

Call us for a complete 
listing of eligible agencies.

301-817-1200

Lobby and Drive-Up Hours:
Monday – Friday

9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Police FCU, your financial partner –
Serving your needs, protecting your future

Two PFCU offices 
to Serve You

9100 Presidential Parkway
Upper Marlboro, MD 20772

300 Indiana Avenue, NW 
#4067

Washington, DC 20001

Plus, 2,700 Shared Branches
nationwide and 24/7 Online Access

www.policefcu.com
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Provision in House Defense Authorization Bill Could Kill NSPS

Chuck Canterbury, National President of the Fraternal Order of Police, is opti-
mistic that a provision in H.R. 2647, the “National Defense Authorization Act 
for Fiscal Year 2010,” which would curtail the expansion of and eventually 

rollback the National Security Personnel System, will pass the House and become 
law.

“We have been fighting NSPS since 2003,” Canterbury said. “This employee man-
agement scheme, which has a pay-for-performance system based on subjective cri-
teria, is inconsistent with the mission of law enforcement officers and better suited 
for door-to-door salesman.”

Since the NSPS was passed into law in 2003, the FOP has been fighting the im-
plementation because the system does not work for law enforcement. The NSPS 
sought to eliminate the General Schedule System and replace it with a pay-for-per-
formance system for law enforcement officers within the Department of Defense 
(DoD). The system also entailed a reduction in the collective bargaining rights of 
our officers on issues such as overtime, flextime, and transfers by empowering the 
Secretary of Defense to remove any subject from the bargaining table. The FOP 
scored a victory in 2007 when the “National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal 
Year 2008,” restored collective bargaining rights, but the troubling pay-for-perfor-
mance aspect remained.

“I am pleased that the language was included in the bill,” Canterbury said. “But 
we need to fight to keep this provision in the Defense Authorization as the legisla-
tive process moves forward.”

The provision, which passed as an amendment sponsored by Representative Car-
ol Shea-Porter (D-NH) by voice vote in the House Armed Services Committee, 
would prohibit new hires from being put into the NSPS and would prevent any fur-
ther reclassification of positions to NSPS. Additionally, it would convert all employ-
ees back to the General Schedule system within one year of enactment, unless the 
Secretary of Defense notifies Congress of significant changes to NSPS. 

“When this provision becomes law it will not only be a victory for law enforce-
ment officers within the DoD, but all Federal officers,” Canterbury said. “Congress 
has sent a message that any attempt to reform Federal law enforcement shall not in-
clude any pay-for-performance system.”

Rob McKeever

6216 Oxon Hill Road • Oxon Hill, Maryland 20745
Phone: 301-686-9090 • Fax: 301-686-9093
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FOP and eBay Strike Deal on Sale of FOP Items

Chuck Canterbury, National President of the Fraternal Order of Police, an-
nounced that eBay, Inc. has finally agreed to prohibit the sale of certain items 
bearing the FOP insignia. 

“Obviously, I am very pleased that we were able to work with eBay officials to 
change company policy with respect to the sale of the FOP’s items,” Canterbury 
said.  “Once they understood and recognized the dangers officers might face if they 
were deceived by an FOP badge or member identifier, they acted swiftly and in good 
faith to make the changes we requested.”

The FOP adopted a resolution at its 58th National Biennial Conference in Louis-
ville, Kentucky, calling for eBay to halt sales of items bearing the FOP insignia and 
other police identifiers.  In its initial contact with eBay, the FOP pointed out the 
public safety risks of allowing non-law enforcement personnel to access such items, 
but the company allowed the sales to continue.  Further dialogue with the online 
vendor led to a more productive engagement, culminating in an official change of 
policy which became effective on Friday, 5 June. 

“I am very pleased with both the outcome and with eBay’s willingness to work di-
rectly with us,” Canterbury said.  “They really came through and demonstrated that 
they are a reliable and responsible corporate citizen.”
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LegisLaTiOn
Legislative Committee
Steve Franchak 
Chairman

Brothers and Sisters, please don’t let the news 
coverage of the high power bailouts of the 
banks and the auto industries, as well as the 

new Supreme Court Justice nominee, overpower our 
legislative agenda. 

In August, Congress will take their summer break, 
and this is when most of the Congressmen and Sena-
tors will be spending more time in their District Of-
fices. 

We can use their time in these offices, with easier 
access to them, and easier parking, to meet with them, 
and impress upon them our legislative agenda, and so-

licit their support. 
If you are not a member of the Grass Roots, you 

can go onto the National website and get the latest 
information regarding our issues. Once you find the 
bill numbers to our legislative agenda, you can go on 
Thomas.loc.gov and check to see if your Congressio-
nal representatives are sponsors or co-sponsors of our 
bills. 

If they are, thank them for their support. If they are 
not, request their support. You can obtain the neces-
sary background of the legislative agenda from Nation-
als website. 

While you are there, the 
members of the U.S. Park 
Police Retired Associa-
tion, as well as the mem-
bers of the Secret Service 
Uniformed Division Re-
tired Association, would 
also like you to support our 
bill H.R. 2219, the Federal 
Law Enforcement Pension 
Adjustment Equity Act of 
2009. 

This legislation amends 
“the Law Enforcement Pay 
Equity Act of 2000 to per-
mit certain annuitants of 
the retirement programs of 
the United States Park Po-

lice and United States Secret Service Uniformed Di-
vision to receive the adjustments in pension benefits 
to which such annuitants would otherwise be entitled 
as a result of the conversion of members of the Unit-
ed States Park Police and United States Secret Service 
Uniformed Division to a new salary schedule under the 
amendments made by such Act”.

Brothers and Sisters, please join the Grass Roots to 
keep abreast of our agenda. Also, please join the PAC. 

Have a safe summer!

 The AORP’s primary purpose is to keep its members informed of issues related to their retirement and other benefits. If you are retired
or getting ready to retire you need to belong to the AORP.  The AORP is not in competition with the FOP.  The fact is, most AORP members
proudly belong to both.

AORP is a voice to assist members with retirement issues, including a legal defense fund       Assist the surviving spouse and family of our
fallen members.    Membership Directory      Newsletters      Monthly Membership meetings    Annual reunions in Florida and Ocean City
AORP updates via e-mail       Website with a messaging guestbook to correspond with other members, access to helpful web sites
specific to retirees, current Cola rates, retirement  legislation, Memoriam section with the names of departed brothers and sisters,
Widow information, Social Security Issues, organizational and Members Links, Discussion forum to share photos and stories, AORP
updates,  Dental and eye plan and much more.

 REQUEST YOUR AORP MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
Name

Address

City                                                                                                                                     State                   Zip

Telephone                                                                                            E-mail

Department                                                                 Assignment

A O R P

MAIL REQUEST  TO:

AORP
1320 G Street, SE,

Washington , DC 20003
1-877-283-1065

JOIN THE ASSOCIATION OF RETIRED POLICE OFFICERS OF DC
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Training

Affordable exercising at home
Hello FOP members! Enjoying the early summer, so far? I always receive a number 

of requests to talk about this subject, especially due to the economy. 
Exercising at home can be very affordable & convenient, since you don’t have to 

travel to a health club and pay fees. It’s also beneficial if you can’t leave the house due 
to other responsibilities. Also, some folks just feel more comfortable exercising in the 
privacy of their home. 

Equipment

You don’t have to invest thousands of dollars in 
equipment for the home. For $200.00 to $400.00, 
you can purchase all the necessary items. Arrange 
space in your basement, garage or just a 6’x 6’ section 
of any room. Here are some of the practical items:

 1) Dumbbells. Men - set of 8 pound, 10, 15, 20 and 
25 pounds. Women: 3 lb, 5, 8, and 10. Your dumbbells will 
cost you about, $60 - $90. 

2) Thick Exercise floor mat, $35.00. 
3) Exercise Ball (65 cm) $25.00. 
4) Adjustable Bench (optional) $155.00 
5) Exercise Bands (Yellow & Green) $20.00. 
6) Polar Wrist Watch ($80.00- $100.00) which will keep track of the calories you 

burn all day and your exercise Heart Rate. 
7) Exercise Videos or Music ($30.00), or just watch TV/IPOD. Equipment can be 

purchased at Sports Authority, Target, Costco, the Internet and other outlets.

Weight Lifting

There are 12 Major Muscle Groups you should exercise for an effective “total body” 

workout: Calves, Thighs, Hamstrings, Hips/Butt, Lower Back, Stomach, Chest, Up-
per Back, Shoulder, Biceps, and Triceps. Your biggest muscles groups burn the most 
calories, which are the Thighs (Quads) and Glutes (Butt). These will aid you the most 
in your standing, walking, balancing and running. So, focus on these more.

The number of repetitions should be 15-18, & each rep. should take 4-6 seconds 
(not 2 seconds like many do incorrectly). The number of sets you want to aim for over 
time is 3 sets of an exercise, and please rest 30 to 45 seconds between sets. How much 
weight should you be lifting both men and women? That’s easy, your muscle should 

start burning (muscle fatigue) around the last 3-4 reps. 
If, you don’t feel a burn, the weight is too light, if the 
burn occurs too early, then the weight is too heavy. Pay 
attention to the “burn” rather than how much weight 
you are lifting, and this also prepares you to exercise 
anywhere on any equipment.

Of course, everyone would benefit by hiring a weekly, 
in-home Personal Trainer, or Phone Coach, but that may 
not be affordable for some. However, using a Trainer for 
just 1- 2 sessions to get you started can be a very effec-

tive way to get you educated & prevent injuries. Then, you can have that Trainer visit 
you monthly for tune-up sessions, to gain more results and more educated! 

If you have any questions on this article or suggested topics, feel free to call me, Joe 
Cullen at 773-857-7027, cell # is 312-972-2828 and my e-mail is 

jcullen@CertifiedHealthFitness.com. Web site: www.CertifiedHealthFitness.com

PS… As a Certified Personal Trainer, I am qualified to provide exercise and Nutri-
onal related information. I cannot diagnose health problems or prescribe diets. That 
can only be performed by a qualified Physician and Registered Dietitian (RD). You 
should always seek you physician’s approval before you start or substantially modify 
your exercise program. 

Fitness For … “Our Finest”
By Coach Joe Cullen, Certified Personal Trainer (CPT) 

Certified Health & Fitness, HQ in Chicago, IL, Serving the USA

TIP OF THE MONTH
Try inviting some fellow officers, family or 
neighbors to form an exercise group which 
can be more fun, and motivational. You can 
also share in the cost of equipment.
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Chief Cannon looks on as President Muzzatti swears in the new executive council of the DC Protective Services Labor Committee. (l-r) Dionne 
White, Anthony Tisino, Michael Vest, Greg Godwin, Leroy Bailey, Maurice Lynch, Leroy Williams, Michael Wilhem.
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Compare FIRESIDE’s mouth-watering Fricasseed
Chicken, Succulent Jerk Pork & Jerk Chicken, 

tender and savory Oxtails, delicious Curried Chicken &
Curried Goat, and tasty Seafood dishes to others. 

See if you do not agree that the real taste of Jamaica
is finally here.

Please call to find out about our
customized catering, 
we cater to your specific needs

2028 Martin Luther King Jr. Ave, S.E. Washington, DC 20200
Located near THE BIG CHAIR on the northside

OPENING HOURS:
Monday – Friday  10:30 a.m. – 7:30 p.m.  

Saturday – 11:00 a.m. – 6:30 p.m.
Closed Sunday

Introduces to the Washington Metropolitan Area
for the first time authentic Jamaican Cuisine.

• Patties
• Coco Bread
• Fried Plantains

• Fried Dumpling
• Festival
• Jerk Wings

Tel: 202-678-7010

RESTAURANT
a real taste of jamaicaa real taste of jamaica

RESTAURANT

Seafood,

Salads, Beverages,

Soup of the Day
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Eileen Quinn
3307 Connecticut Avenue, NW Office 202-362-6012
Washington, DC 20008 Fax 202-362-6014
equinn@glassconstruction.biz Cell 202-437-2797

MisCeLLanY

Webster’s Dictionary defines injustice as a violation of a person’s rights, unfairness or an 
unjust act or deed.

I am going to relate to you an unjust act again a person who was doing her job.
On the night of September 21, 1995 a Prince George’s County Police Officer by the name of Cpl. 

Stephanie Mohr was working the night shift with her K-9, Valk. Cpl. Mohr was patrolling the ar-
ea of Takoma Park Maryland. This area had been experiencing numerous complaints about bur-
glaries. Cpl. Mohr was working with a partner by the name of Sergeant Anthony Delozier. The 
two Police Officers received a call to back up an officer who had spotted two men on a roof of a 
nearby building. 

There was much confusion when the two officers arrived on the scene. Two suspects who were 
on the roof were ordered down but instead they began arguing amongst themselves in Spanish. 

One of the suspects attempted to flee the scene and in accordance to police guidelines Cpl. 
Mohr released her dog. Police dogs are trained to “ bite and hold” which the police dog did. The 
suspect surrendered and did not try to escape again. The suspect was handcuffed and transported 
to a police facility. The suspect was charged with 4th degree burglary. The suspect was identified 
as Herrera Cruz. Cruz pled guilty and was deported to Mexico. The second suspect was identified 
as Ricardo Mendez. Mendez was convicted of illegally entering the United States and selling crack 
cocaine and was deported to El Salvador. 

So now you have two convicted criminals deported out of the country and an officer who did 
her job. Did she get a commendation? No. Did she get any kind of recognition? No. Instead five 
years later the US Department of Justice announced that it would indict Cpl. Mohr for civil rights 
violations for letting her dog bite CRIMINAL Menedez. 

Now you have charges against an officer who was doing her job by apprehending two criminals 
who had been convicted before and brought back to this country to testify against her for civil 
rights violations. Does this ring a bell? Do you remember the names of Ignacio Ramos and Jose 
Compean? They were Border Patrol Agents who were doing their jobs and took appropriate police 
actions but were charged under the civil rights laws. They also had a criminal who was charged 
many times for criminal activity testify against them. He too was brought back to the U.S. at gov-
ernment expense to testify again these agents. They were convicted and sent to jail. But unlike 
Stephanie Mohr they were pardoned by President Bush.   

Cpl. Mohr was brought to trial before her peers and the jury voted 11-1 to acquit her. The Justice 
Department was not happy with this outcome and decided to try her again. This time there were 

What is Injustice?
Tommy Tague, Past President

Continued on page 19
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Injustice 
Continued from page 17

witnesses who didn’t show at the first trial who said 
that Cpl. Mohr used racial language against the two 
criminals. Cpl. Mohr was convicted and sentenced to 
ten years in jail. One can only wonder how racial lan-
guage got introduced as Cpl. Mohr did not speak Span-
ish and the two suspects did not speak English.

Adding to the injustice, of this overreaching of the 
Department of Justice was the fact that she was not 
indicted until September 20, 2000-one day before the 
statute of limitation expired and five years after the in-
cident. The incident took place September 21, 1995. 

There were other police officers who were involved 
in this case. All three were found not guilty. Cpl. Mohr 
received ten years in jail, which is two times the na-
tional average for conviction of similar charges. The 
officers in the Rodney King case received three years 
in jail.

Cpl. Mohr was in jail for almost four years before a 
ruling was made on a post conviction appeal challenge 

of her sentence and conviction. Most of these decisions 
are returned in less than a year.

How many of you officers have arrested criminals 
for Rape, Robbery, Narcotics and other serious offens-
es who are released before they serve five years?

Many aspects of this case are troubling. Shouldn’t 
the officials of Prince George’s County bear some of 
the blame? They knew Mohr’s dog had bitten a crimi-
nal before in the past. Also should her trainers bear 
some of the responsibility? After all, they trained her 

and her dog. 
Most troubling was the political motivation of the 

States Attorney for the prosecution of this case.
After losing before a Prince George’s County Jury 

he decided to go to The Justice Department to have 
her tried for Civil Rights violations while he was run-
ning for political office in the state. He used the “Police 
Brutality” canard as his political platform. He had lost 
several cases involving Prince George’s County Police 
Officers in the past.  

Personally I believe this case is a travesty. Why 
didn’t President Bush commute her sentence? Why 
haven’t Women’s groups such as NOW speak out on 
her behalf? Where do Senators Mikulski, Cardin and 
Governor O’Malley stand on this issue? 

Cpl. Mohr, when convicted, had a three and half 
year old son by the name of Adam. Adam will almost 
be fourteen when his mother is released from jail, 
 if she is forced to serve her entire sentence. Adam  
will miss the years when a child needs his mother 
most. 

This I believe is INJUSTICE. If you agree I urge you 
to write your representatives.
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Ann HandAnn Hand
The Palisades: 202.333.2979 • Georgetown: 202.333.1529The Palisades: 202.333.2979 • Georgetown: 202.333.1529

www.annhand.comwww.annhand.com

Dedicated to the brave men and women who place their lives on the line every day.Dedicated to the brave men and women who place their lives on the line every day.
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Donations on Behalf of Special 
Police Officer Steven T. Johns

1. Donations can be made to:
American Jewish Committee

Washington Chapter
c/o Melanie Maron

1156 15th Street, NW  Suite 120
Washington, DC 20005

Checks should be made payable to 
 “American Jewish Committee” with the statement,  

“Holocaust Museum Memorial Fund”  
written in the memo section.

2. Donations can be made to:
United States Holocaust Museum

Development Department
100 Raoul Wallenberg Place, SW

Washington, DC 20024-2126

Checks should be made payable to 
“USHMM Officer John’s Family”.
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900 Water Street, SW • Washington, DC 20024 

 Tel  202-488-8515
 800-648-7067
 Fax  202-863-2071

ccalvi@phillipsfoods.com

www.phillipsseafood.com
Seafood shipping 1-800-782-CRAB or www.crabcakes.com

Chris Calvi
Restaurant Manager

MisCeLLanY

Nearly 600 law enforcement officers, fam-
ily members and supporters came to 
Dover, DE, from as far away as Louisi-

ana to take part in the first ever Law Enforce-
ment Appreciation Day at the Dover Interna-
tional Speedway during the Autism Speaks 400, 
presented by Heluva Good! Sour Cream Dips & 
Cheese NASCAR Sprint Cup Series race on Sun-
day, May 31. The event was organized by Dover 
International Speedway as a way to raise public 
awareness of law enforcement service and sacri-
fice and to raise funds for the NLEOMF.

The day started with track side tours of the 

2009 Law Enforcement Appreciation Day at Dover International 
Speedway

Mark Rossi, Vice President of Marketing for 
Dover Motorsports, presented the NLEOMF 
with a check for $12,500 based on proceeds 

from a special promotion offered to members 
of the law enforcement community for the 

race.
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“Monster Mile.” Greg Biffle, driver of the No. 16 3M Scotchlite Ford, and Jeff Bur-
ton, driver of the No. 31 Caterpillar Chevrolet, stopped by the NLEOMF hospitality 
tent. Both drivers expressed their gratitude for the sacrifices law enforcement officers 
make each day to keep our country safe.

During the pre-race ceremonies NASCAR fans viewed a public service announce-
ment from driver Jeff Gordon of the No. 24 of DuPont Chevrolet. He asked everyone 
in attendance to help honor members of the law enforcement community by making 
a contribution to the Memorial Fund through their cell phones, by texting the word 
“HERO” to 20222. This was followed by a moment of silence to honor the 18,661 law 
enforcement officers nationwide who have died in the line of duty throughout his-
tory.

Bagpipers Patrick O’Rourke (Town of Derry, Hershey, PA, Police), Mike McCann 
(DC Metro Police Pipe Band), Justin Schauer (Greater Richmond Pipes and Drums) 

and Jim Livingstone (Henrico, VA, Police) played a stirring rendition of “Amazing 
Grace,” while Delaware State Police and Dover Police Department cruisers drove 
around the track. Mark Rossi, Vice President of Marketing for Dover Motorsports, 
presented the NLEOMF with a check for $12,500 based on proceeds from a special 
promotion offered to members of the law enforcement community for the race.

Special thanks go out to the New York State FOP Lodge 911 for providing a 1967 
Mustang cop car in the pre-race parade lap, as well as Dover Motorsports, the three 
NASCAR drivers and their sponsors, and all of the law enforcement officers, family 
members and supporters who came out for a day of honor and remembrance ... and 
exciting NASCAR racing. The folks at Dover are already talking about next year’s 
event!

This article and photos of the event can be found at http://www.nleomf.blogspot.
com/
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S
ix police officers from the Washington region and two civilians who 

worked to support law enforcement were killed last year: Officer Todd 

Allen Bahr from Fredricksburg police; Sgt. Richard Scott Findley from 

Prince George’s County Police; Lt. Michael Patrick Howe from Baltimore 

County Police; Trooper First Class Mickey Charles Lippy from the Maryland State 

Police, Officer Richard Mark Bremer from Frederick City police and Second Lt. 

Francis Joseph (Frank) Stecco from the Fairfax County Police. 

A ceremony honoring them and civilians Leonard “Bud Doggett” founder of 

HEROES and Maryland State Police pilot Stephen H. Bunker took place at the 

Washington Area Law Enforcement Officers Memorial outside of D.C. police 

headquarters. 

D.C. Officer Toniere Lee of the 
department’s Family Support Team 
salutes after placing a carnation in 

memory of those killed.

Officer Gregory Alemian of the Third District in Northwest, who works 
in the Family Support Unit, escorts Shirley Gibson, mother of Brian 
Gibson, a D.C. police officer who was killed in the line of duty in 1997.

(l-r) D.C. Police Chief Cathy L. Lanier, Assistant Chiefs Patrick Burke, Diane Groomes and Michael 
Anzallo listen to speakers

30th Annual Local Memorial Service 
by Theola Labbé-DeBose 
Staff writer 
The Washington Post

Flags lowered to half staff outside D.C. police headquarters, 
which is named after Henry J. Daly a detective killed in the 
line of duty in 1994, along with two FBI agents. 

Photos by Theola Labbé-DeBose
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WASHINGTON, DC — With U.S. Attorney General Eric Holder leading the solemn 

ritual, the names of 387 law enforcement officers killed in the line of duty were 

read aloud and formally dedicated on the National Law Enforcement Officers 

Memorial in Washington, DC, Wednesday night during the 21st annual Candlelight 

Vigil for fallen officers.

Included were 133 officers who died in 2008, plus 254 officers who were killed in

Fallen Law Enforcement Officers Honored During 21st Annual 
Candlelight Vigil In Washington, Dc

Attorney General Holder delivers keynote address, leads lighting  

of candles as 387 names are dedicated on National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial

Continued on page 35
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The National Exchange Club is a service orga-
nization that promotes national pride and pro-
vides varying community services 

via local clubs across the United States . 
Each year, as a part of the organization’s 
crime and fire prevention community 
service activities, the local Exchange Club 
recognizes a law enforcement officer who 
has shown outstanding performance of 
duty with its prestigious Officer of the 
Year award. The individual who receives 
this award must display exemplary ser-
vice, excellence in police duties, or per-
form an act of service displaying heroism 
at the risk to personal safety.

I am honored to announce that this 
year’s Exchange Club Officer of the Year 
is Officer Angel Mencia. Officer Mencia, 
who is assigned to the House Division, was 
nominated for this award by the USCP in 
recognition of his actions to maintain the 
security of the Capitol Complex in the 
face of an armed suspect.

On September 5, 2008, while assigned 
to the Truck Interdiction Program (TIPS), 
Officer Mencia was flagged down by a motorist asking 
for directions to the Library of Congress. As Mencia 

U.S. Capitol Police Officer Named Officer of the Year 
by The National Exchange Club

approached the vehicle, he noticed a rifle case in the 
back seat. Officer Mencia asked the motorist if there 

was a rifle in the case and the motorist advised him 
that there was. Officer Mencia immediately removed 

the motorist from the vehicle and secured the weapon. 
Further investigation revealed several rounds of am-

munition and a grenade containing black 
powder in the vehicle. The suspect was 
arrested and additional weapons were re-
moved from the defendant’s residence af-
ter a search warrant was issued.

The quick and decisive actions of Of-
ficer Mencia led to an arrest of a perpe-
trator who committed a serious crime 
by possessing weapons and an explosive 
device on Capitol Grounds. There is no 
doubt that Officer Mencia’s attention to 
duty and utilization of excellent police 
skills prevented the possible loss of lives 
and serious injury.

Please join me in congratulating Of-
ficer Angel Mencia. His exceptional ser-
vice exemplifies the values of our Depart-
ment:

Unflinching  •  Sincere 
 Courteous  •  Principled.

If there are any questions about these 
events or security procedures, you may 

contact the United States Capitol Police Public Infor-
mation Office at 202-224-1677.
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President Muzzatti swears in the new executive board of the DC Housing Authority Labor Committee.
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Live where you work and play. 

Glenncrest is Southeast DC’s Newest Townhome Community. 
Financial Assistance Programs Available for Qualifi ed Buyers.

www.Glenncrest.com | (888) 285-9485
250 58th Street, NE, Washington, DC 20019

  Move in for only $2,500 down!**

  All Whirlpool kitchen appliances and wood cabinets

  Designer fi xtures and accessories in select units

  Near metro, shopping, and schools

  Optional garage

  Brand-new townhomes from the low $300s

© 2009 A&R Companies. Glenncrest is a residential community created by A&R Companies and The Henson Development Company. 250 58th Street, NE, Washington, DC 20019 Phone: 202.396.4219. Pricing and features are subject to change 
without notice. For more details, see a Glenncrest Sales Consultant. For more details, see a Glenncrest Sales Consultant. *Limited number of homes apply. Please contact a sales consultant for complete details.**Minimum down payment is 
$3,500.00 with $1,000.00 from seller; terms and conditions apply and not all buyers will qualify. For more details, see a Glenncrest Sales Consultant.

MOVES YOU IN
FHA & 
VA Loans 
Available*

$2,500
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Philadelphia Motorcycle Drill Team 
Wows DC

They are one of the nation’s most renowned police motorcycle drill teams. And they came to DC for 
National Police Week to honor the four members of their department—the Philadelphia Police Depart-
ment—who were killed in the line of duty during 2008: Sgt. Stephen Liczbinski, Officer Isabel Nazario, 

Sgt. Timothy Simpson and Sergeant Patrick McDonald, a motor officer with Philly’s Highway Patrol, the home 
of the Drill Team.

While they were here, the Philadelphia Motorcyle Drill Team put on two demonstrations for DC residents 
and our National Police Week visitors to see. On Friday eveving, the team performed outside Nationals Park in 
Southeast DC prior to the Washington Nationals-Philadelphia Phillies baseball game. Then, on Saturday morn-
ing, with the U.S. Capitol as a fitting backdrop, the team performed again on Pennsylvania Avenue, NW.

Both demonstrations were not only spectactular, but also a fitting salute to their brave colleagues who died 
last year … as well as all fallen officers who have made the ultimate sacrifice.
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we love having you here. ®  fact sheethotel

hampton.com

hampton inn washington, dc- convention center
901 6th Street., NW, Washington, District of Columbia, USA 20001-2646
Tel: +1-202-842-2500, Fax: +1-202-842-4100

forward to a friend

�nd out more

book now

our hotel
The city surrounding our Hampton Inn® hotel in Washington,
D.C.-Convention Center is brimming with politics, culture,
entertainment and American history. You'll be just a short walk
from many of D.C.'s most recognizable museums, monuments
and destinations. And, of course, as our name implies, a stay at
the Hampton Inn hotel in Washington, D.C.-Convention Center
puts you just two blocks from the city's Convention Center.

directions to our hotel
From I-395 take the exit towards
Massachusetts Ave. Turn a slight left onto 2nd
St., then make a left onto Massachusetts Ave.
NW.
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where to go and what to do
Stay at our hotel in Washington, D.C., and you'll be just two blocks from the Convention Center.
Guests will �nd so much to see and do here in the nation's capital—the question is where to
begin? Start your journey by checking out the spots closest to the hotel. In Washington, D.C., you'll
�nd a fabulous collection of international restaurants (we're an international capital, after all). From
Indian food to Chinese fare, it's all here. Speaking of Chinese food, Chinatown is a mere two
blocks from our hotel. You'll also �nd the Verizon Center just a short walk away. It hosts both
college and professional sports, along with hundreds of concerts each year.

our rooms
Our promise to you includes a clean,
comfortable hotel room. In fact, we have
228 of them! If you're traveling with your
family, you may opt for a room with two
beds.

with our compliments
Walking distance to many restaurants

and shopping
3 Blocks from the Verizon Center
3 Blocks from the Gallery

Place/Chinatown Metro Station
2 Blocks from the Washington DC

Convention Center

hampton
guarantees
100%
satisfaction

If you're not completely satis�ed, we don't
expect you to pay.

our best rates,
guaranteed.

If you book a lower rate
on a non-Hilton Family
booking channel, we'll not
only match that rate, we'll
give you a $50 American Express® Gift Cheque.

cloud nine
The Hampton bed experience.

Come experience our bed for yourself and enjoy
a comfy mattress and soft new sheets, choice of
feather or foam pillows, and a plush down-like
blanket or duvet.

breakfast is ready,
and at Hampton, it's on the house.

Enjoy our complimentary On the House® hot
breakfast. Menu items rotate and may include
such o�erings as sausage patties, eggs and
French toast sticks. And of course, all the co�ee
you'd like.
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MisCeLLanY

900 U Street, NW Washington, DC 20001   202-332-NELL (6355)  

Eat�Drink�Be Nellie
Join us at Nellie’s 

for great food,
friends, sports, and 
lots of Nellie fun.

Join Our Team at 
www.nelliessportsbar.com 

Free Wi-Fi at Nellie’s

Private Parties at Nellie’s
Visit www.nelliessportsbar.com 

and click on “contact”, or call 

202-332-NELL (6355). 

�

Congratulations to 
the members of the 
Metropolitan Police 
Department that graduated 
on May 21, 2009 with 
Masters Degrees in 
Management Science from 
Johns Hopkins University. 
They are from left to right, 
Officer Jeffrey Clay 3D, 
Officer Michelle Caron 3D, 
Officer Silvester Hampton 
4D, Officer Leah Singleton 
3D, Officer David Smith 1D, 
Officer Shynita Williams 6D 
and Officer John Knutsen 
7D.
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NATIONAL INDIAN GAMING ASSOCIATION
Rebuilding Communities Through Indian Self-Reliance

Thanks to Indian 
 Gaming, they got a new library.

Indian gaming provides hope and educational opportunities for Native American communities and their neighbors 
across the country. The revenues from Indian gaming go to support new schools, improved curriculums, teacher 
training, sports facilities and after school programs that are beginning to close the enormous educational gap 
between Native people and the rest of America's citizens. To learn more, please visit www.indiangaming.org
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Police Federal Credit Union – serving your needs
and protecting your future

POLICEFCU.C0M
301.817.1200 • Toll-Free: 877.278.7328 • 9100 Presidential Pkwy., Upper Marlboro, MD 20772

POLICE FEDERAL
CREDIT UNION

For an alternative to conventional banking,
Police FCU has you covered:

• Safe and Secure Since 1935

• Competitive Rates & Friendly Service

• 24/7 Online Convenience

• Access to over 32,000
surcharge-free ATMs and
over 3,600 shared branch
banking sites nationwide including
over 500 surcharge-free ATMs and
over 50 shared branch banking sites
in the Greater DC Metro Area

• Over 11,000 members strong —
law enforcement and immediate family members
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Candlelight Vigil
Continued from page 25

previous years but whose stories had not been previously known or recognized.
“As we dedicate these 387 names to the walls of this Memorial we reflect on the 

brave men and women who gave their lives to protect our safety and to defend our 
freedoms,” U.S. Attorney General Eric Holder said. “Tonight we hold a vigil, but every 
day we must be vigilant. So let us bind ourselves together with a new bond of service: 
to make our country brighter, safer and more hopeful, and in so doing, let us honor 
the memory of our fallen heroes every day.”

Attorney General Holder delivered the keynote address at the vigil. Then, along 
with Jennifer Thacker, national president of Concerns of Police Survivors, he led the 
lighting of thousands of candles held high in honor of all of America’s fallen law en-
forcement officers.

“These 387 heroes can now take their rightful place alongside so many other he-
roes who have one thing in common: they chose to put the safety and protection of 
others above their own,” said Craig W. Floyd, chairman and CEO of the National Law 
Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund (NLEOMF). “America is truly blessed to have 
such a breed of citizen protectors among us, and these men and women will always 
be honored here at the National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial.”

The Memorial in Judiciary Square now contains the names of 18,661 law enforce-
ment officers who have died in the line of duty throughout U.S. history, representing 
all 50 states, the District of Columbia, U.S. territories, and federal law enforcement 
and military police agencies.

After increasing sharply in 2007, officer fatalities declined by 27 percent in 2008. 
The 133 officers killed in the line of duty last year was the lowest annual total since 
1960, when there were 127 officer deaths.

The number of officers killed by gunfire declined even more dramatically last year. 
The 39 officers shot and killed in 2008 represented a reduction of 43 percent from 
2007 and was the lowest annual figure since 1956.

For the 11th year in a row, more officers died in traffic-related incidents in 2008 
than from gunfire or any other single cause of death. The 71 traffic deaths last year 
included 44 officers who died in automobile accidents, nine in motorcycle accidents 
and 18 who were stuck and killed by other vehicles while outside their police vehi-
cles.

Thirty-five states, along with Puerto Rico and the U.S. Virgin Islands, experienced 
officer fatalities during 2008. Texas had the most officer deaths, with 14, followed 

by California (13), Florida (8), and 
Georgia and Pennsylvania (7 each). 
Four of the Pennsylvania deaths took 
place in Philadelphia, whose police 
department lost more officers than 
any other agency last year. Six federal 
law enforcement officers also died in 
the line of duty in 2008.

Dedicated in 1991 by President 
George H.W. Bush, the National 
Law Enforcement Officers Memo-
rial commemorates the service and 
sacrifice of America’s law enforce-
ment officers. Each May 13, as part 
of National Police Week, the newly 
engraved names of officers killed in 
the line of duty are formally dedicat-
ed on the National Memorial during 
the Candlelight Vigil. An estimated 
20,000 people attend the ceremony 
each year, including surviving family 
members, friends, law enforcement 
officers and others.

This year, for the first time, the 
Candlelight Vigil was streamed live 
over the Internet through a partner-
ship between the NLEOMF and Of-
ficer.com

For more information, including 
the names of officers added this year 
to the Memorial, visit the NLEOMF 
National Police Week website atw-
ww.nleomf.org/NPW2009.
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900 U Street, NW Washington, DC 20001
202-332-NELL (6355)

Join Our Team at www.nelliessportsbar.com    

 

The LighTer side OF LaW enFOrCeMenT
BUBBA AND CLEM

Bubba and Clem found three hand grenades and they decided that they bet-
ter take them to the police station.

“What if one of them explodes before we get there?” asks Clem.
“Don’t worry about it,” says Bubba. “We’ll just lie and tell them we only 

found two.”

REPEAT SERVICE
A police officer pulled a young woman over for speeding and politely asked 

to see her license. “Why don’t you cops get your act together,” she said in a 
huff. “Yesterday you take my license away, and now today you expect me to 
show it to you!”

A MATTER OF LIFE OR DEATH
A police officer pulls a man over for speeding. As the officer approaches the 

car he can see that the man is very anxious about something.
“Good afternoon Sir. Do you know why I stopped you?”
“Yes, officer... I know I was speeding--but it is a matter of life or death.”
“Oh, really? How’s that?”
“There’s a naked woman waiting for me at home.”
“I don’t see how that is a matter of life or death.”
“If I don’t get home before my wife does, I’m a dead man.”

ILLEGAL TURN
A father in a hurry, taking his 8-year-old son to school, made a turn at a red 

light, where it wasn’t allowed. 
“Uh-oh, I just made an illegal turn!”, he said. 
“That’s OK, Dad,” his son replied. “The police car right behind us did the 
same thing.”

CapitalSegway_PatrollerAd2009.indd   1 6/18/09   1:18:01 PM
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$500.00 +
Marcello Muzzatti

$400.00 +
Donald Sabino

$200.00
Keir Gumbs

$125.00
Herbert Laney

$100.00 
Kenny Rodgers 

Jean Dietze, 
in memory of Carl Deitze

Gary Mathes

Charlie Hall
Joseph P Smith III
Dennis Martinez

William Jones
Ron Jackson

$50.00
Fred Callan 

Robert Groves 
Raleigh James 

Ronald Gaenzie
Carl Schorn Living Trust

William Henson
James McMahan

Allan Adler
Sean Lonquist

$45.00
William Chumbris

Walter Settles
Carla Monroe

Adrienne A. Coleman
Marcos F. Diaz

Nancy Colon-Lane
James Greene 
Tanya Garner

Ernest E. Waters

$25.00
Mary Ann Fenwick
Gary Brashear Sr. 
Judith Richwalsky 
Lester Williams 

Raymond F. McMullen

John Hopeck
Trisha L. Simms

Michael Richwalsky 
Sheila R. Hunter 

$20.00
John Culpeper 

C. Lopez 
Buddy Smallwood 

Quinton Green 
Dennis Martinez 
Norman Rahman 

George W. Burch Jr. 

Your Help Goes A Long Way
Our lodge has a long history of providing services and assistance  

to our members and the community. 

We are asking for your help, through generous donations to our building fund, 
 to expedite the payoff of the building mortgage. 

This will free up more money to spend on our members and support our community.

Thanks for your generous support.

For donating, please make a separate check to:

FOP Building Fund, 711 4th Street, NW, Washington, DC 20001

We are starting to receive donations, but have a long way to go!

Much thanks to the following members for their generaous donations.

The following list is as of June 8, 2009

 
 

Visit the FOP website at
www.dc-fop.org

for the most current 
lodge information.
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

Dated April 29, 1971
Policeman Shot in Head by Attacker

A Washington policeman patrolling in old clothes was shot twice in the head and 
critically wounded yesterday as he struggled with an assailant in the 3200 block of 
14th Street N.W. 

The policeman, Jerrard Foster Young, 25, of Southeast Washington, a member 
of the fourth district casual clothes squad, was taken to the Washington Hospital 
Center where he underwent four hours of emergency surgery.

Charles Franklin Moore, 26, of 1917 Capitol Ave., N.E., was arrested immediately 
after the 10:30 a.m. shooting and charged with assault with intent to kill.

Deputy Chief Mahlon E. Pitts, Chief of Detectives, said that Young and other po-
licemen had arrested Moore on March 31 on a charge of possession of unregistered 
ammunition.

Moore had been arrested under the alias of Robert Earl Taylor—had been re-
leased on personal bond but had failed (to appear) and a bench warrant was issued, 
and was still outstanding yesterday morning, Pitts said.

An account of the incident: Young and his partner, Officer Charles H. Brown, left 
the station at 1351 Nicholson St. About 10 a.m. to begin patrol in the 14th Street 
and Park Road area.

Shortly after arriving there, they parked their car, Brown went into a nearby waf-
fle shop. Young went into a Woolworth store on 14th Street NW to buy a sympathy 
card for a relative who was ill.

It is speculated that when Young left the store, on the west side of 14th Street, he 
may have seen Moore on the eastside.

At about this time, Deputy U.S. Marshal Henry A. McElvane, a retired Washing-
ton police detective, was driving north on 14th Street. McElvane said he saw two 
men struggling and heard three shots.

The Shooting Death  
Of Officer Jerrard F. Young 

Continued on page 41 
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ATTENTION 
MEMBERS

There are only 4 issues of this newspaper per year. Although we 
try to use this as a tool to keep you informed, there is so much 

more information that is distributed weekly by way of email. If you 
are NOT receiving the weekly email updates from the lodge please 
do the following. 

n  Contact the lodge on 202.408.7767 extension 1 for Sandy or 
send an email to lodge-secretary@dc-fop.org requesting to add 
or update your email address in the database

n Check your bulk or spam folder and move lodge emails to your 
inbox

n When you do receive email from the lodge add the address 
to your contacts so that it does not end up in your bulk or spam 
folder

n When your renewal arrives in the mail in the coming weeks, 
please remember to include or update your email address when 
you send it back.
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Emergency Vehicle Installations is the single vertical systems integrator to the public safety community. Give us your vehicle and
we will return a "turn-key" asset with the minimum investment of our time and resources. We specialize in police related vehicles,
criminal investigator "undercover" vehicles and protective function vehicles including armored cars and follow-ups. Many
American and foreign diplomats are safety transported in vehicles we have built for them.

We sell, install and maintain after market public safety equipment on vehicles. At the present time, this is an example of the
services we provide to the public safety community:

Emergency Lighting
Radios and Antenna
Headlight Flashers (wig-wag)
Brakelight Flashers (flashback)
Equipment Consoles (radio racks)
Prisoner Cages and Seats
Map Lights
Decals & Graphics
Computer Mounts
In-Car Video Systems
Push Bumpers
Consulting
Rewiring
Hands Free Cell Phone Installations
Audio Visual Installations Including Monitors and DVD Players
Laptop Computer Docking Installations
Mobile Radio Installations
GPS System Installations
Alarms and Tracking Devices
Undercover Surveillance Installations
Surveillance Cameras
Inverters, Generators and Battery Solutions
Data Terminals
Sirens and Speakers
Strobe Lights
Electric Release Gun Racks
Window Tinting
Secure Telephone Unit Installation for STU and STE phones
Federally Authorized Facility for Crypto Storage Devices
Telecommunications (data terminals)
K-9 Cages
Prisoner Vans and Vehicle Installations
Command and Specialty Vehicles
Armored Car Maintenance and Systems
Electronic Systems Maintenance
Command Post Maintenance
SWAT Trucks and "Jump-Out " Vehicles

EVI Corp is the off icial 
equipment installer  for  the 

FOP DC Lodge #1

7942-L Angus Court
Spr ingfield, VA 22153
Phone  703-534-3700
Fax       703-455-2977 

EVI Corp is the official
equipment installer for the

FOP DC Lodge #1

7942-L Angus Court
Springfield, VA 22153
Phone 703-534-3700

Fax 703-455-2977

WELCOME TO
EMERGENCY VEHICLE INSTALLATIONS, CORP.

Seeing a man with a gun, McElvane told police, he 
jumped from his auto, ordering the man to drop the 
weapon and held him until police arrived. The man 
was identified later as Moore, police said.

The wounded policeman, who joined the force in 
July, 1968, served in the Army in Vietnam for two 
years, his superiors said. His mother, Virginia Young, 
a Philadelphia school teacher, was flown to his bed-
side yesterday.

Moore was arraigned before a U.S. magistrate and 
held in lieu $50,000 bond.

Officer Young,
Continued from page 39 May 23, 1971

District Policeman Dies of Wounds Suffered 
April 29; N.E. Man Is Held

Jerrard Foster Young, a 25-year-old metropolitan po-
liceman, died late Friday night of gunshot wounds in 
the head he suffered April 29 during a struggle with an-
other man. He had never regained consciousness.

Police said yesterday that Charles Franklin Moore, 
26, of 1917 Capitol Ave. NE, held in lieu of $50,000 
bond on charges of assault with intent to kill in connec-
tion with the incident, would be arraigned before a U.S. 
magistrate Monday on a homicide charge.

Young was wounded fatally, according to police, 

Continued on next page 
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Officer Young,
Continued from previous page

when leaving an F.W. Woolworth store on 14th Street at Park Road NW. Henry A. 
McElvane, a retired police detective, said he saw Young struggling with a man in 
front of the store and heard three shots.

McElvane ordered the gunman to drop his weapon and held him until police ar-
rived, they said. Young was taken to Washington Hospital Center, where he died.

Mahlon E. Pitts, deputy police chief, said Moore, the suspect, had been arrested 
by Young and other officers on March 31 on a charge of possession of unregistered 
ammunition and had been released on personal recognizance.

When Moore failed to appear for trial on April 6, a warrant for his arrest was is-
sued. It was outstanding at the time of the shooting.

Young, a native of Savannah, Ga., joined the police force in July 1968. He served 
in the Army in Vietnam for two years and was twice wounded in combat.

Survivors include his mother, Virginia D. Young, a Philadelphia elementary 
school teacher; his father, Joseph Young, a Savannah businessman, and a brother, 
Jon A. Young, stationed in California with the Air Force.

June 3, 1971
Crime and Justice

Arrests, Prosecution
Charles F. Moore, 27, of D.C. Jail, was indicted by a federal grand jury in U.S. Dis-

trict Court in Washington on charges of first-degree murder and carrying a dan-
gerous weapon in connection with the shooting death of metropolitan police officer 
Jerard F. Young, who died on May 21 of a gunshot wound in the head which he sus-
tained on April 29.

May 27, 1971
Slain D.C. Officer Mourned by 1,000

More than 1,000 uniformed and plainclothes policemen bade farewell yesterday 
to a slain colleague, Officer Jerard Foster Young, at Washington Cathedral.

Mayor Walter Washington and Police Chief Jerry V. Wilson led the official 
mourners for Officer Young. The 25-year-old policeman died Friday at Washington 
Hospital Center of injuries suffered when he was shot April 29 in the 3200 block of 
14th Street NW, apparently during a struggle with a man he had previously arrested 

Continued on page 44 



Simulcast  Summer 2009 n 43 

THANK 
YOU !!

This Space 
is Dedicated 

To Those  
Generous  

Supporters 
 Who Choose  

To Remain 
Anonymous

Lunch ~ Dinner Special
Buy 1 Entrée….

Get 1 for 
½ Price

Half Price Entrée must be of Equal or Lesser Value
Valid Sunday thru Friday Only

With This Coupon Only
Limit one Discount Per Table

Offer Valid Through March 31, 2009
One cannot think well, love well, sleep well, if one has 

Not dined well!

15ria is located at: 
1515 Rhode Island Avenue, NW For reservations and further 
Doubletree Washington DC 20005 information
Phone: 202.742.0015 Contact Patty Taye 202.521.7101
Fax: 202.332.8436  Email ptaye@

doubletreewashington.com
 Please call 202.742.0015 or Visit
 website: www.15ria.com1

                                                           

 

 

                eat.drink.be. 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lunch ~ Dinner Special 

Buy 1 Entrée…. 
Get 1 for  
½ Price 

 
Half Price Entrée must be of Equal or Lesser Value 

Valid Sunday thru Friday Only 
With This Coupon Only 

Limit one Discount Per Table 
Offer Valid Through March 31, 2009 

One cannot think well, love well, sleep well, if one has  
Not dined well! 

15ria is located at: 
1515 Rhode Island Avenue, NW                          For reservations 
and further information 
Doubletree Washington DC 20005              Contact Patty 
Taye 202.521.7101 
Phone: 202.742.0015            Email 
ptaye@doubletreewashington.com             
Fax: 202.332.8436                Please call 
202.742.0015 or Visit  

W A S H I N G T O N ,  D . C . H O U S T O N N E W  Y O R K
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$100 OFF the 12 Week Transformation or
$150 OFF the 16 Week Ultimate Body Transformation. 

FT ULTIMATE TRANSFORMATION CONTEST
WINNER LOST 56 POUNDS IN 5 MONTHS WITH FT

“I started my private personal training sessions in May of
2007, weighting in at 228 lbs., 44.3% body fat and 101 lbs. of
fat. I couldn’t even walk 5 minutes on a treadmill.

And 21 weeks later… I’ve lost 56 lbs., 13% body fat. I can
do 38 pushups, 48 sit-ups in a minute, and bench press 105 lbs.
But more importantly, I’m happy. I’m, proud of my body, and
I’ve found that love for life again.”                    - REBEKAH OLSEN

CALL NOW!
Train in private, look

great in public!

FT Capitol Hill |  408 H St. NE
www.FTCapitolHill.com  |  202-558-6486

Only 4 blocks from Union Station

Celebrating 1 Year,  Thank you Capitol Hill!

in connection with another incident.
Inevitably the mourner’s thoughts turned also to Officer William L. Sigmon, shot 

dead here Tuesday during a Savings and Loan robbery who will be buried Friday.
The funeral preacher, the Rev. Paul M. Washington, rector of the Church of the 

Advocate in Philadelphia and Officer Young’s childhood pastor, said of the shoot-
ings, “They didn’t have to be.”

Looking out from the cathedral’s Gothic pulpit over the ranks of blue below him, 
Father Washington asserted that society has placed policemen in a position of al-
most impossible ambiguity, demanding rigid enforcement of law and order in the 
ghetto while tolerating illegality in high places.

“You may well have working conditions that are worse than anyone else’s,” he as-
serted.

In his sermon, and later in an interview, Father Washington described Officer 
Young as one who attempted and largely succeeded in the effort to resolve the am-
biguities of a policeman’s life, to be both an officer of justice and an agent of mercy 
and understanding.

Officer Young, who joined the metropolitan police in July 1968, was a veteran of 
two years in Vietnam.

The long funeral cortege wound its way across the city after leaving the cathedral 
to the sound of tolling bells. After passing 4th district headquarters, at 1351 Nich-
olson St. NW, where Officer Young was stationed and where an honor guard stood 
at attention for the passing of the hearse, the procession turned south.

At the burial site at Lincoln Memorial Cemetery, police officers stood at atten-
tion, rifles cracked and a bugler played “Taps.”

Officer Young’s mother had kept nearly a round-the-clock vigil by her son’s bed-
side since the shooting, but he never regained consciousness. She collapsed as the 
long ceremony ended yesterday, and was carried to a waiting limousine. 

Officer Young,
Continued from page 42
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Abdalla, Amir P.
Abosi, Chinyere M.
Adams, Anthony L.
Adams, Glenn A.
Addams, Christopher P.
Adelsberg, Zachary S.
Agyapong, Kofi
Albright Jr., William H.
Aldiva, Josue Y.
Allen, Kenneth M.
Allen, Paul V.
Allford, Hal
Allison, Melissa A.
Altieri, Sylvan A.
Ancheta Jr., Rodolfo P.
Anderson, Timothy K.
Aremu, Olubunmi M.
Arroyo, William
Asbury III, William L.
Atchley, Mark C.
Bailey, Cheri N.
Bailey, Tyrone L.
Baker, Philicia M.
Baker, Steven B.
Ballard Sr., Randolph F.
Banks, Donna S.
Barksdale, Kelvin L.
Barnes, Christopher A.
Barnes, Hayes S.
Barnes, Kelvin F.
Basualdo, Armand A.
Beach Sr., Ronald R.
Beale, Eric A.
Beaudreau, Douglas J.
Beckwith, Richard W.

Bell, Jason R.
Bellamy, Michael A.
Bellis, Daniel P.
Benavides, Jaime L.
Bernal II, Winston M.
Berrios, Francisco R.
Berry, Kevin C.
Biggs, Stephen B.
Black, Lawrence P.
Blake, Rhasheen
Bogdan, Patrick M.
Boleyn, Justin P.
Bolton, Dolmesha L.
Boodoo, Dwarika
Boomer, Lindsay L.
Botelho, Randy S.
Bowser, Michael D.
Boyd, Michael C.
Brackenridge, Andrew F.
Brady, Richard J.
Briscoe, Jermica
Brodsky, Aaron E.
Brooks, Alieen P.
Brooks, Rani E.
Brooks, Richard J.
Brown, Damon C.
Brown, Hector M.
Brown, James A.
Brown, Letitia L.
Brown, Phillip A.
Brown, Rasheeda
Brown, Sandra L.
Brown Jr., James H.
Brown Sr., Ray M.
Bryant, Artie B.

Bryant, Mark A.
Bryant, Regis
Bryerton, Robert A.
Buethe Jr, Duane V.
Buffington Jr., Tony R.
Bufkin, Tanisha S.
Bullock, Kyiwanda M.
Burkett-Jones, Pamela
Burnett, Jason E.
Burns, George B.
Burns III, George W.
Bushee, Aden A.
Butler, Antoine D.
Butler, Benjamin
Cain-Rogers, Alisha L.
Cain-Smith, Sharon
Cappello, Kristina L.
Carney, James J.
Carter, Chris N.
Casey, Barbara M.
Catalano, David C.
Catlin, Robert W.
Charity, Herbert N.
Cherry, William S.
Chiaghanam, Joel C.
Chiarizia, Thomas L.
Chisholm, Kenneth G.
Cirino, Nilda
Clair, John P.
Clark, Veda Y.
Clarke, Ronald A.
Clinkscales, Ernest D.
Coates, Edward L.
Coffer Jr., Charles B.
Coleman, Anquneta

Coleman, Russell M.
Colic, Mirian E.
Collins, Penny N.
Contreras, Argenis
Cooke, Teika Y.
Cooper, Robert F.
Coppens, Karin A.
Cordes, Niels G.
Corrigan, Brian R.
Couch, David M.
Cox, John J.
Cox, Patricia L.
Cox, Thomas M.
Craig, DeLonda M.
Craig, Kevin T.
Crawley, Clifton N.
Cromorty, Chester L.
Crosson, Darnetra T.
Curtis Jr., Patrick J.
D’Antonio, Ronald G.
Dainty, Mark A.
Daniels, Derek R.
Daniels Jr., Elijah E.
Daniels Jr., William
Danso, Kwadwo B.
Davila Jr., Juan R.
Davis, Karen J.
Davis, Tykeya M.
Davis, William D.
Day Sr., Marshall S.
De Francesco, Michael V.
Deane, Peter G.
Deegan, Robert
Devers, James W.
Devito, John C.

Dickens, Alexis T.
Dickhoff, Christopher S. 
Dirienzo, Alfred L.
Dixon, Michael W.
Dixon, Robert L.
Dobson, Harry C.
Dodson, George P.
Dorsey, Everett
Douglas, Clarence P.
Douglas, Vanessa M.
Doyle, John J.
Dozier, Marc C.
Drummer, Erica Y.
Duke, James M.
Duke, Jerry O.
Dukes, James A.
Dunmore Sr., Delano F.
Dunn, Layana
Dunn, Scott L.
Durant, Ralph
DuVall, Bryan A.
Eaves, Frank K.
Edwards, Theresa
Eghan, Francis
Elum, Veronica O.
England Jr., Teddy E.
Ennis, Ralph G.
Epps, Denise L.
Eskew, Eric G.
Evans, John F.
Ewing, Raymond S.
Exum, Octavia N.
Ferraro, Paul J.
Fisher, Rogelio A.
Fitzgerald Sr., Daryl
Flasher, Arthur W.

Fleischauer, Robert L.
Fletcher, Carol A.
Ford, Dyrell M.
Ford, Sharnell C.
Fox, Richard J.
Francis II, David S.
Franklin, Shawn A.
Frazier, Tesha F.
Friday, James L.
Funderburk, Michael A.
Gaines Sr., Ronald J.
Gainey, Marlon F.
Galey, Ronald A.
Gallagher, James P.
Garcia, Mayra J.
Gardner, Patrick A.
Garraway, Kino A.
Garvin, Yolanda C.
Gaskill, Allen C.
George, Lyndon G. A.
Gevorkyan, Emil G.
Girmu, Yohannes T.
Gladden, Robert L.
Goettel, Thomas A.
Goldston, Price S.
Gomez, Andres A.
Gould, Kenneth A.
Graham, Kenneth E.
Grandy, Christopher M.
Grantham, H. Gaylon
Green, Gordon
Green, Ross A.
Greene, Marie J.
Gregory, Arthur D.
Griffin, Gustavus F.

Suspended Members
The following memberships have been suspended for non payment of dues. If you see your name on this list, please contact Sandy on 202.408.7767 to update your membership 
status.

Continued on next page
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Griffin, Henderson R.
Griffin, Jimell D.
Griffin, Thyra
Grillo, Joseph R.
Gueli, Gerald S.
Guilfoyle, Nathan C.
Guinn, Freddie D.
Guntz, Marques E.
Guzman, Marilyn C.
Gwynn, Pandora B.
Habben, Harlan G.
Hagen, Thor K.
Hagy Jr., Ellis D.
Hall, Bernard V.
Hancock, Michael E.
Hannie, Jeremy L.
Harmon, Jeffrey W.
Harris, Ave ‘Maria
Harris, David C.
Harris, James E.
Harris, Shelley Y.
Harrison, Diane L.
Harrod, Linwood
Harter, Dennis L.
Hatcher, Thomas T.
Havens, George R.
Hawkins, La Shawn M.
Hawkins, Richard J.
Haynes Sr., Denson D.
Hendricks Jr., Hubert W.
Hercules, Tiffany M.
Hersch II, John S.
Hewitt, Phyllis A.
Hicks, Derrico A.
Hicks, Kevin J.
Hicks, Kimberly N.
Hicks, Nikkol P.
Hill, Gary W.
Hill, Shelly E.
Hill III, John W.

Hilliard Jr., Willie
Hinkle, Elaine A.
Hockaday, Monica C.
Hogewood, Anna K.
Holbrook, James F.
Holloway, Robert L.
Holzwart, John P.
Hooper Jr., Troy A.
Horton, Tracy V.
Howard, Ronald L.
Howell, Raymond L.
Hunter, Raymond B.
Huxoll, Christopher S.
Ibeawuchi, Levi O.
Ibrahim, Amir E.
Ingram, Lola
Irby, Dareil T.
Jackson, Bernard
Jackson, Chaura A.
Jackson, Christopher S.
Jackson, Tontalia L.
Jackson Jr., Edward S.
James Sr., Raleigh J.
Jamison, Brenda E.
Jefferies, Joe R.
Jenkins, Sherita D.
Jenkins Jr., Francis
Johnson, Christi C.
Johnson, Christopher S.
Johnson, Gwendella J.
Johnson, Julie M.
Johnson, Laura K.
Johnson, Laveta S.
Johnson, Michael K.
Johnson, William R.
Jones, Delores M.
Jones, George A.
Jones, Jack M.
Jones, Marcus Q.
Jones, Renee V.

Jones, Vanessa S.
Jones, Wayne A.
Jones-Clarke, Rosetta
Jordan, Dennis O.
Jorgensen, Eric D.
Kadlubowski, Anthony S.
Kaiser, Benno
Kaye, Joseph H.
Kehoe, Martin C.
Keller, Jean
Kelly, Larry B.
Kelly, William R.
Kemper, Jeffrey L.
Kennedy, Wanda L.
Kerr, Daniel J.
Kerrick Sr., Edward A.
Kesici, Raffi
Keye, Willie L.
Keys, Janiera A.
Kibler, Robert J.
Kidd Jr., Grady
Kim, Daniel K.
Kim, Reginald K.
Kimball, Richard J.
King, Bedford R.
Kingfield, Kenneth E.
Kingsbury, Michael C.
Kingsland, Sonya V.
Klein, Jared
Kliber, Dennis J.
Kline, Glenn A.
Knight, Phyllis D.
Knights, Jacqueline L.
Knowles Jr., Rupert G.
Knox, Wayne
Kraft, William G.
Kramer, Jeffrey P.
Lafferty, Gary
Lamb, Sharon P.
Lange, Jeffrey L.

Lanier, Cathy L.
Lanier, Shantae M.
Lasick, Andrew J.
Lawrence, Rachelle
Layne, Harry A.
Layne, Robert
Leblond, James R.
Lee, Carla D.
Lee, Dennis Y.
Lee, Joseph G.
Lee, Richard A.
Leeser, Christopher W.
Leitz, Jean-Marc
Leon, Juan A.
LeVasseur, Adam J.
Levy, Harold W.
Lewis III, Roosevelt E.
Lightner, Vera P.
Lilla, Randal P.
Lomax, Earnest B.
Lucas, William S.
Lynch, Christopher B.
Lyon, David L.
Mack, William K.
Macon, Derrick W.
Macsaveny, Virginia K.
Mak, Shoon W.
Malik, Haneefa A.
Malvagna, Sebastian A.
Manlapaz, Wilfredo E.
Manning, Jimmie L.
Mapp, Gwendolyn E.
Marcella, Robert A.
March, William S.
Marcial, Stephanie J.
Marino, Marcelo D.
Markland, Ronald P.
Marks, Gerard P.
Marra, Russell P.
Marsee, Kane

Marshall, Keeona
Mason, Krystal M.
Matos, Robert E.
McAlexander, Johnny R.
McCarthy, Michael P.
McChesney, Virginia M.
McCourt, James J.
McCrae, Karen B.
McCray, Carlton
McDermott III, John J.
McElroy, Danny L.
Mcfadden, Michael G.
McGee, Peggy L.
McGill, Kenneth B.
McGuire, Stacy N.
McIntosh, Brandie S.
McKee, Kyle J.
McKinney, Melvin W.
McNamara, Ralph
McNutt, Thomas F.
McRae, Anthony
Meinhardt, Gregory
Melton, Melvin C.
Melton Jr., Fred
Mendez, Mario G.
Mendoza, Carneysha C.
Meunier, Karen A.
Middleton, Aaven A.
Mills, Michael J.
Milner, Raymond A.
Mines Jr., Nathaniel R.
MINICHINO, JENNIFER M.
Minnis Jr., Edward W.
Mirelez, Justin T.
Missigman III, Joseph C.
Moffatt, Robert W.
Monteiro, Marco A.
Moodie, Moise W.
Moore, Timothy A.
Mouton, Oscar G.

Muhammad, Michael G.
Murphy, Clifton L.
Murphy, Ronnie E.
Murphy Jr., Robert W.
Myers, Talika N.
Nail, Charles P.
Nazaire, Villiere
Nealey, Tina L.
Nebel, Mark J.
Negretti, Alexander T.
Nelson, Leonard J.
Newkirk, Patricia L.
Nichols, Daniel R.
Nord, Richard H.
Norris, Theresa
NOTTINGHAM Jr., JUNIUS
Noyes, Michael H.
Odea, Michael S.
Ojo, Theophilus O.
Oladapo, Olajumoke A.
Omenankiti, Fabian O.
Ott, Mark A.
Ottley, Sheila A.
Otto, James P.
Owens, Charles L.
Oyegbola, Ramon O.
Padgett, Rick D.
Pam, Christian M.
Panik, Mark A.
Parker, Daniel E.
Parker, James E.
Passmore, Robert
Patterson, Michael
Payne, Sanford J.
Pecukaitis, Michael C.
Peralta, Carlos G.
Perry, Brian C.
Phillips, Nichole M.
Pickett, Shannada
Pierkowski, Stanley J.
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Pirog, Keith A.
Poole-Watson, Benaisha L.
Pope, Ronald
Poteat, Henry B.
Powell, Andre C.
Powell, Steven L.
Powers, Henry C.
Preira, Philippe
Prescod, St. Clair A.
PRISTOOP, ROBERT E.
Quesada Jr., Jorge L.
Quigley, Timothy
Quirindongo, Eligio
Ramos, Anthony A.
Ramos Jr., Hector L.
Ransom, Lakia L.
Rasmussen, Dennis D.
Rawlinson, Adam S.
Rawls, Tyrone A.
Reese, Michael E.
Renick, Colin D.
Richard, Cory S.
Richards, Terrence A.
Richey Sr., Herbert E.
Rickard, James M.
Ridley, Shadonna R.
Rivera, Juan M.
Roberts, Alibaba
Robinson, Charles T.
Robinson, Donna M.
Robinson, Reginald D.
Robinson, Trevell E.
Robles III, Joe C.
Robles III, Miguel
Rohm, Robert C.
Rosen, Jason I.
Ross, Edward Brian-Noel
Ross, Michael D.
Ross Jr., Robert J.
Ross Sr., Wayne L.
Roth, Michael R.
Rudbeck Jr., Carl A.
Rudolph, Dale P.
Rush, Harry L.
Samen, Charles C.
Sammis, Scott
Sampson, Anton

Sampson, Willie L.
Sauvager, Adam H.
Savage, Tony E.
Scholl, Eric F.
Schraeder Jr., Douglas E.
Scott-Moore, Cheryl D.
Selgas, Michael B.
Selinger Jr., John R.
Shaatal, Adam H.
Sharpe, Isha M.
Shedrick, Luis A.
Shedrick, Mark B.
Shelton, Willie
Sherman, Benny A.
Shoupe, Linda
Sigona, Robert R.
Silva, Jude G.
Simmons, Sandra K.
Simpson, Jane R.
Singletary, Angela P.
Singleton, Todd B.
Singleton Jr., William
Sipes, Thomas L.
Smith, Joe R.
Smith, Lawrence E.
Smith, Louis E.
Smith, Michael T.
Smith, Roy J.
Smith, Sharon M.
Smith, Terrence D.
Smith, Wyseola D.
Smithson, Richard A.
Soto, Esteban
Souza, Edward
Speidel, Laura K.
Spence, Andrea D.
Spina, Joseph A.
Spink, Derek L.
Sprague, Reynolds G.
Stancil, Wayne F.
Stanley, Jonathan W.
Staton, Darrell L.
Stavroplus, Nicholas J.
Steniger, Steven H.
Stickler, Adam C.
Stouffer, Joshua D.
Streeter, Roosevelt

Strother, Frank
Sullivan, Jason L.
Summers, Jacqueline D.
Sun, Hung
Sutherlin, Leah M.
Talbert Sr., Michael D.
Talley, Dalys R.
Tardive, Thomas P.
Taylor, Marc H.
Taylor, Teisha C.
Taylor, Thomas G.
Taylor Jr., Derrick R.
Taylor Jr., Willis E.
Therkildsen, Gary A.
Thomas, Alex W.
Thompson, Audrey D.
Thompson, Denise Z.
Thompson, Harvey L.
Thompson, John H.
Thompson, Keisha
Threatt, Audrey D.
Tillman, Charles E.
Tillman, Nathan F.
Timbers, John T.
Todd, James F.
Todd-Atwater, Bernadette
Torres, Johnathan W.
Torres, Ricardo
Torres, Robert A.
Townshend, Edgar C.
Tracy, Todd D.
Trinka, Randi
Twyman, Randy S.
Tyree, Dennis P.
Ulrich, George R.
Valentine, Dennis N.
VanSteyn, Charles M.
Vaughan, Lakisha E.
Velez, Waldemar
Veloz, Vincent
Vincent, Christopher M.
Vizcarrondo, Yesenia I.
Wages, Valerie
Walker, James M.
Wallace, Anthonelle L.
Wallace, Edward A.
Waller Jr., Jarvis

Walsh, James T.
Walsh, Maureen L.
Ward, James P.
Ward, Leslie A.
Warmus, Denise K.
Washington, Alvin W.
Washington Jr., James E.
Washington Jr., Maurice E.
Watson, Nichole A.
Way, Thomas F.
Webb, Kavin L.
Webber, William S.
Weeks Jr., Charles E.
Weight, Michael J.
Wells, Robert R.
Westbrook, Adrien S.
White, Henry A.
Wiessner, Justin T.
Wilkie, Andrew T.
Wilkins, Marc C.
Williams, Carolyn M.
Williams, Cornethia A.
Williams, Donald M.
Williams, Jason C.
Williams, Toinie G.
Wilson, Antonio L.
Wilson, Feliciano T.
Wilson, Hardie G.
Wohlrab, Thomas J.
Wolfe, Douglas B.
Wood, Joel G.
Wood, Keith M.
Wortham, Ronald C.
Worthy, Benita L.
Wright, Alexis D.
Wright, James D.
Wright, William A.
Yarber-Butler, Deborah R.
Yates, Roswell P.
Young, Joseph
Zadig, Sean M.
Zarate, John A.
Zonnebelt, Shawn S. 
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© 2009 A & R Companies | Capitol Gateway is a residential community created by A&R Companies and The Henson Development Company. 126 57th Street, SE, Washington, DC 20019 Phone: 202.397.1112 Pricing and features are subject to change without 
notice. For more details, see a Capitol Gateway customer care representative. *Limited number of homes apply. Please contact a sales consultant for complete details. 

Capitol-Gateway.com
126 57th Street, SE, Washington, DC 20019  |  (202) 397.1112 

BROKERS & AGENTS WELCOME

VA & FHA
Loans
Accepted*

Sales by:

Enjoy sophisticated city life, superior home features, easy access to public transportation, 
and all the benefi ts of living in a real neighborhood that’s perfect for family life.

•   Brand-new Townhomes from the Low $300s

•   Brand-new Single-family Homes from the mid $300s

•   Well-appointed and Affordable New Homes

•   Hardwood Floors, Vaulted Ceilings, Granite Countertops, and Garages

•   Deluxe Kitchens: 42-inch Cabinets, Stainless Steel Sinks, and Whirlpool Gold Appliances

•   Shopping, Schools, Churches, Hospitals, and Public Transportation all nearby

Urban Amenities at a Suburban Price.  

Bigger Home, 
Better Value, 
and a Real 
Neighborhood 
in the City.

Sales Center Hours: Daily, 10am - 5pm  

Open House: Sat & Sun, 1pm - 5pm Adjacent to Capitol Heights metro.


